
  

Ongar Primary School Newsletter 
       Our real life learners are challenged and inspired in our safe,  

                               supportive and respectful school. 
   

SATs Meeting TODAY 

Year 2 and 6 parents are invited to attend a meeting regarding the 

forthcoming tests your children will be taking.   For Year 6 the 

meeting will be at 3pm in Year 6 classroom.  The SATs meeting for 

Year 2 will be at 3.15pm and will explain the process and timescale 

for our younger children.  

 

All Stars Cricket  

Our Year 2 children enjoyed a morning of cricket at  

Love Lane last Thursday.  Despite the weather they had a  

great time and refined their cricketing skills.  Year 5 Sports Leaders 

accompanied them and helped the day to run smoothly.  Our leaders 

were praised for their positive and encouraging attitudes. Well done 

Erica, Kiera, Faith, Frank, Dylan and Max you were a credit to our 

school 

 

Clubs 

Please return your club letters as soon as possible.  Clubs will be 

allocated this week ready to start next week.  All clubs will start next 

week with the exception of the clubs which run on Monday and Mrs 

Natrass’ Thursday club which will start on THURSDAY 9th MAY and 

Karate which will start this Thursday.   

 

Please be aware that some copies of the club timetable were 

incomplete.  Copies can be found on the school website – Club 

Timetable. 

 

Permission slips for ‘Boot Camp’ are available from the reception 

area. 

 

Swimming 

Swimming starts this week for our Year 5 and Year 6 children 

tomorrow.  Please ensure they have appropriate swimwear, 

swimming hat and goggles (if required).  We are due to finish 

swimming at 3pm so please bear with us if we arrive back to the 

school after the bell – thank you.  

 

Bikeability 

Well done to the children who participated in the Level 2 Bikeability 

session last week.  This is a valuable life skill that ensures our 

children know how to both ride and maintain their bike safely.  

 

This is something that we will be running again next year, so please 

look out for further details. 

 

Library 

Year 5 are off to Ongar Library on Friday 26th April.  If you are able 

to help with the walk to and from the library, please speak to Miss 

Newton. Without support from parents, these visits cannot take 

place.  
 

 
 

Monday 29th April 2019 

Summer / Winter 2019 

DINNER MENU 2 

 
Attendance 
School Weekly Target – 96% 
% for w/e 29th April 2019 – 94.9% 
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Donaldson 93.8   

Ahlberg 94.6   

Butterworth 100 3 3 

Dahl 85.2   

Rowling 100 3 3 

Morpurgo 97.2 1 1 

Horowitz 94.8   
 

Congratulations to Butterworth and 

Rowling class on 100% attendance 

last week. 
 

100% Attendance Awards - The 

following children achieved 100% 

attendance during the Spring term. 
 

The following children will receive a 
Bronze certificate 
Finley Y4 Rhys Y2 Tyler Y3 

Olly Y2 Sophia Y2 Lilly Y3 

Owen Y6 Rebecca Y2 Frank Y5 

Jaylee Y1 Denholm Y2 Daisy EYFS 

Kane Y5 Miles EYFS Alessia 

EYFS 

Ollie W Y5 Timmy W Y2  

 

The following children will receive a 
Silver certificate  
Callum Y2 Taylor Y6 Max Y1 

Daniel Y6 Stanley Y4 Macie Y3 

Yasmin Y6 Maisie Y3 Amy EYFS 

Layla Y3 James Y3 Ellie EYFS 

Oliver Y5 Georgia-May 

Y4 

Lexi Y4 

Oscar Y1 Ruby R Y6 Poppy 

EYFS 

Morgan S Y4 Rhian Y6  

 

Well done to you all.  Congratulations 

to parents and children for your 

positive attitude to attendance.  

 

 
 

http://www.ongar-pri.essex.sch.uk/uploads/asset_file/3_634_club-timetable-summer-2019.pdf
http://www.ongar-pri.essex.sch.uk/uploads/asset_file/3_634_club-timetable-summer-2019.pdf


 

 

Class Photographs 

The school photographer will be in on Thursday 9th May to take class photos.  Please can children be 

dressed in the correct logo’d uniform.   

 

Dinner Money and Breakfast Club Arrears 

This school operates a NO DEBT policy in relation to school meals and breakfast club payments.  Please 

ensure that your accounts are in credit before your child has a school meal or attends breakfast club.  

Children will no longer be given a school meal if they have a debit on their account and parents will be 

called requesting a packed lunch be provided.  
 

Diary Dates – dates & times are subject to additions and deletions    
Celebration Assembly will continue to be held on Friday mornings at 9am.   If for any reason this has to be 

cancelled, we will inform you as soon as possible via the notice board by the main school entrance or our 

Facebook page. 
 

Dates Event Time 

 APRIL  

30th Y5-6 Swimming  TBC 

 MAY  

7th  Y5-6 Swimming TBC 

9th Class Photographs AM 

13-16th  Y6 SATs Week Various 

14th  Y5-6 Swimming AM 

21st  Y5-6 Swimming  TBA 

22nd  EYFS Trip  All day 

27-31st  HALF TERM HOLIDAY  

 JUNE  

3rd Back to School 8.45am 

4th Y5-6 Swimming TBC 

10-14th  Assessment Week  

11th  Y5-6 Swimming TBC 

14th Father’s Day Breakfast  8.15am 

14th Y6 Crucial Crew – details to follow PM 

18th  Y5&6 Swimming TBC 

21st  Y1 & Y2 Class Assembly 2.45pm 

25th  Y5-6 Swimming TBC 

25th  Y6 - It’s Your Move 1.30pm 

 JULY  

2nd Y5-6 Swimming AM 

4th  Sports Day – Details to follow AM 

8th  INSET DAY All day 

9th Y5-6 Swimming TBC 

12th  Reserve Sports Day  AM 

24th LAST DAY OF TERM – Details to follow  

 

 

 


